
Tuskawilla Storage PD (Project No. 22-20500015) 
Minutes of Community Meeting Held on March 14, 2023

Community Meeting was held in the Banquet Room at The Foundry Church, 1491 East State 
Road 434, Winter Springs, Florida. 

In attendance for the Applicant were Dave Axel, Axel Real Estate, Inc., and S. Brent Spain, 
Esquire, Theriaque & Spain. 

Eighty-seven (87) members of the public filled out the Applicant’s “Sign In” Sheets as requested 
by Mr. Axel before and during the community meeting.  (See Exhibit “A”). Fourteen (14) 
members of the public also filled out a separate sign-in sheet that the Winter Springs Mayor had 
set out at the community meeting.  (See Exhibit “B”) 

The community meeting started at approximately 6:08 pm by Dave Axel

Dave Axel welcomed those in attendance and provided an introduction.  Mr. Axel then provided 
an overview of the Tuskawilla Storage PD and Seminole County’s PD review process.  He 
discussed the proposed Master Development Plan (MDP) and 3d renderings of the proposed 
project.  He also discussed the limitations imposed on the site as part of the MDP and the 
proposed Development Order.  Mr. Axel and Mr. Spain displayed oversized 24” x 36” poster 
prints of the proposed MDP, architectural renderings of the proposed building, a conceptual 3d 
rendering from Tuskawilla Boulevard, and a 3d rendering of the vegetative buffer along the 
eastern property line of the site.  The poster prints were on display before, during, and following 
the conclusion of the community meeting for attendees to view.   

Following his presentation, Mr. Axel opened the floor to questions and comments from those in 
attendance.

Attendees asked questions or made comments regarding a wide range of matters, including the 
following topics: location of fire water tank, buffer zones, driveway and access locations, traffic 
generation, hours of operation, types of commercial uses, impact on home values, 
incompatibility with nearby neighborhoods, public notice for the community meeting, the timing 
of the community meeting, traffic safety, opposition to the project, use of the storage units by 
contractors, whether the operator is a franchise or independent, security for the site, after-hours 
access, signage requirements, perimeter fencing, soil testing from prior industrial uses on the 
site, stormwater retention, visibility of building, status of the approval for the project, other 
preferred uses for the site, building height and number of stories, exterior lighting, other uses 
allowed on M-1 zoned property, status of permit for septic system, ability to connect to water 
and sewer lines, traffic study, number of storage units, vehicular stacking at entrance, sidewalks 
on Tuskawilla Boulevard, setbacks, children walking to nearby schools, other alternative 
zonings, EMS services, crime, noise, whether the operator/developer is local, potential for 
outside storage, name of the project, the decision to seek PD zoning, whether there is a Plan B 
for the site, zoning for the rear of the site, design/architecture of building, windows, buffer from 
Tuskawilla Crossings, and other potential buyers. 



Mr. Axel allowed time for every question or comment desired by any attendee at the community 
meeting and he answered or responded to every question. 

Following all questions and comments by the attendees, Mr. Axel thanked everyone for 
attending and advised the attendees that he anticipated Seminole County to consider the 
application at public hearings in May.  He advised that the County would mail notices regarding 
such meetings.  Mr. Axel concluded the community meeting at approximately 7:32 pm.  Mr. 
Axel and Mr. Spain stayed on site until approximately 8:00 pm to speak to individual attendees 
and to allow attendees time to look at the poster prints on display. 
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